Route 1 Kimberly, Idaho, 83341 July 25, 1966

Dr. William Longacre
University of Arizona Field School
"Grasshopper" site
Cibicu, Arizona

Dear Bill:

Both Evelyn and I want to thank you for the enjoyable visit to your site and the opportunity to study the material at Grasshopper. I am just sorry that I did not have more time to further study the ovens which we suspect are for thermal treating stone, but know you will record any information available.

Please excuse my stupidity in forgetting my tools - guess the bear incident was just too exciting. Thank you so much for sending them to me and I am enclosing a check for \$2.30 to reimburse you the cost of postage. Am also enclosing a few notes on the bear skinning, as I remember them.

We drove from Cibicu to Cynthia's dig out of Bernalillo and she has some very interesting material there. She was extremely interested in the possibility of the ovens for the thermal treatment, as she is in the process of writing a paper on the treatment of stone. We then went to Boulder where I was able to study some of Joe Ben's Folsom material and had a nice visit with Norman Tindale and his wife. Also renewed acquaintance with Hugo Rodeick who I had worked with twenty-six years ago. Also visited Marie's dig out of Greeley and had a chance there to visit with Vance Haynes and George Agogino. The entire trip was most enjoyable and very instructive for me.

Will be sending a package of the knives to Seely in the next few days. Again thanks for a most pleasant and instructive visit and hope to see you sometime this winter.

Sincerely,

Don E. Crabtree